Orford Parks and Playgrounds Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

March 18th, 2019

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present: JJ Hebb, Lawrence Hibbard, Craig Pelletier, Robb Day and Eric Reichert

JJ called the meeting to order at 6:57. Eric began the meeting with a discussion regarding the baseball field.  The clay infield pitchers mound needs to be repaired as well as the infield.  The mound needs to be rebuilt with clay blocks and a proper slope.  Eric agreed to find a few people that perform this work and get back to us with a list.  No one on the Committee was familiar with how to perform these repairs.  Eric also felt that the infield needed work and after roto-tilling the area, Turf Ace soil conditioner needs to be incorporated into the infield.    Eric also agreed to research where to purchase this product.  He said that it had not been done for quite a few years.  JJ asked if we needed to arrange a work day and Eric stated that although we were welcome to help, he likes to have the baseball team take ownership of their field and do most of the work.  They will be unable to purchase the Turf Ace, roto-till or repair the pitchers mound but will set up the outfield fence and clean the area up as well as spread the Turf Ace.  Lawrence agreed to roto-till the infield but was concerned about timing.  Eric informed the group that the first home game was scheduled for April 11th.  JJ and Lawrence had commitments that would make it difficult to roto-till and help with spring cleanup before then.  Eric and Lawrence talked about pea stone or some kind of stone to use to build up the floors of the dugouts.  Eric also felt the field was bumpy and needed to be rolled.  JJ mentioned Clifton Taylor and Robb and Lawrence informed the group that Heather Bryant (UNH Cooperative Extension) did not recommend rolling the turf as it can compact and harm the grass.  Eric was concerned about the water hydrant and how we can prevent it being left on overnight if someone was playing around.  Lawrence suggested a padlock.  Eric agreed to be in touch and he left.


JJ brought up taking soil samples on the Town Common when we are able to and Lawrence brought up tree care along the Common and our other managed properties.  Lawrence had contacted Bill Wilson (Town Tree Warden) but he was unable to attend.   Lawrence agreed to walk around and discuss our issues with Bill at a later date.
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JJ felt that Nate Tullar should be removed from the Committee as he has not made it to meetings in years.  She suggested Matt Parker and will touch base with him.


Lawrence is looking into options for lighting the flag pole at the Community Field.  A short discussion was had comparing and contrasting solar powered lights vs. wired lights.


Esther (Town Administrator) is looking for information from the different Town groups to include in the Town website.  These areas include trails, boat launch, swim program, beaches and field.  JJ agreed to contact Kate Lester and do a write up for the swim program and Robb agreed to do a small write-up for our properties such as Indian Pond, Community Field, etc.


Robb shared a map of the Community Field that Emily Bryant created for the OP&P.  It was based on the survey superimposed on an aerial photo.  Emily also calculated the exact acreage of the grub treatment area as well as total acreage of the property.  Robb had also talked with Mark Blanchard (Trustees of the Trust Funds) about the trust funds that OP&P has control over.  Mark agreed to meet with us and we decided that the April meeting would be best.


JJ brought pictures of the damage done to the fence along the west side of the parking lot while the lot was being plowed.  Esther told JJ that if the damage was more than $1000 then Primex (the Town insurance company) would be contacted and it would be repaired.  JJ agreed to contact fence companies and get estimates.  JJ and her father put up the rope barring access to the parking lot as is custom this time of year.


The Masons car show will be held on July 27th (Rain Date 28th) and there is a Bandstand concert that night as well.  JJ felt that both events can happen and approved them.


Green Up is on May 4th this year.  A notice was sent to box holders on April 18th last year and JJ agreed to take care of this.  She also agreed to touch base with Sandra Marsh (Floyd's Rubbish Removal) and invite her to the next meeting to discuss ways to make it easier to pick up after Green Up.  JJ and Robb agreed to bring muffins and it was decided to not have coffee.  Robb will be able to help out on the 4th and others will be able to as well.
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Lawrence felt that the lilacs planted by the NH DOT along 25A by the Community Field will grow into  blind spots and discussed ways to remedy the problem.  Robb has been in contact with Bio Spray regarding grub treatment in June.  Lawrence thought that while they are here, they can spray for poison ivy along the back of the Community field as well as by the softball dugouts.


The group discussed changing locks on the buildings and gates.  Lawrence suggested getting a number of padlocks that could be opened with one key.  Locking water hydrants also was discussed.  Lawrence also suggested contacting a locksmith in Lebanon that he has done business with.


JJ motioned to adjourn and Lawrence seconded.  All were in favor.


Meeting adjourned at 8:28.


Minutes taken by Robb Day.    
